
This update is the last in a series of bulletins to inform Hornby Island Fire Rescue and the Hornby Island 
community about the fire hall project. 

The CVRD wishes to thank the Hornby Island community and 
the volunteers for your patience and understanding as we 
worked to make this project a success. 

Hornby Island 
Fire Hall Update
July 2018

Fire Hall 
With the fire hall project now completed, and the fire department fully operating from the new hall, 
Comox Valley Regional District (CVRD) staff have developed a project close-out report. This report is 
available at comoxvalleyrd.ca/hornbyislandfirehall 

The purpose of this report is to provide the Hornby Island community with an overview of the fire hall 
project including a timeline and financial review and to reflect on the challenges overcome by the team 
and the lessons that were learned. 

Superior Tanker Shuttle Accreditation (STSA)
Since the delivery of the new tanker truck in 
September, Hornby Island Fire Rescue (HIFR) has 
been training to challenge the STSA. Considering 
the unseasonably dry conditions and how busy 
the island is right now, it was decided to postpone 
the test until fall.  HIFR successfully satisfied the 
conditions of the test in a practice run and the fire 
chief is confident that the HIFR team will be able to 
achieve their accreditation later in 2018.

For more information contact:
James Bast, Manager of Fire Services
at: 250-334-6000 or jbast@comoxvalleyrd.ca


